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Wednesday 
19th July 

Friends of Aldwyn review of year  
4pm, The Snipe  

Monday 24th July Y6 Leavers meal Chiquitos  
5pm – 6.30pm 

Tuesday 25th 
July 

Y6 Leavers Assembly 
6pm 

  

                

    Aldwyn Primary School     
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0161 370 3626 Email: admin@aldwyn.tameside.sch.uk 

 The Year Three children had an amazing time on 

Friday when they travelled to Mossy Lea in Glossop 

to take part in a Let’s Learn Moor activity day. We 

joined with three other schools and took part in six 

different activities in which we learned about the 

landscape and animals of the Peak District moorland. 

We also learned about the different jobs that people 

do on the moors to maintain them and keep the 

animals, landscape, and local communities safe.  

 

The activities we took part in were: 

• Moorland Fires and Habitat Management 

• Peak Park Rangers 

• Moorland Wildlife and its Management 

• Moors for the Future -  Bogtastic Van 

• Rural Police Force 

• Dog Training and Countryside Code 



 

 

 

Many of our Year Six pupils have taken 

part in their residential this week at 

Waddow Hall in Clitheroe.   

We will share more news and 

photographs of their time away with 

you next week. 

On Wednesday, Year 4S performed an assembly for the parent carers about significant kings and queens since 1066. 

We all had a great time and I think we have future thespians amongst us. 

Computing in Key Stage One 

This week class 2H have been using the 

Chromebooks to access Numbots. They have 

worked hard to independently log on to the 

Chromebooks and use a search engine to 

access Numbots. They have been practising 

number bonds and quick-fire addition and 

subtraction questions. Well done, 2H! 

Year 1 have been working really hard learning 

how to log into their Google account. To do 

this they need to be able to enter an email 

address and a password. They then completed 

a geography project all about African animals. 

to do this they had to copy and paste each 

animal into a Google Slide.   

 



  

 

Our Nursery children have been enjoying their current 

theme of ‘Under the Sea’ to support their learning. 

They have used the story of Hooray for Fish in class 

and have joined in many tasks following the story. 

They have also been learning new vocabulary relating to measures. This week they have been 

comparing objects by deciding if something is ‘heavier than’ or ‘lighter than’. Using different 

things from around the nursery environment they were able to compare them to an apple and 

sort them into a ‘heavier than’ group and a ‘lighter than’ group. 



  

 

 
Year One have been studying 

plants in Science and have been 

growing and looking after plants 

in the school allotment. The 

children have planted tomato 

and chilli plants. They did a very 

good job of looking after the 

plants in the recent hot spell. 

Can you help? 

Do you have any pieces of carpet or any mats? 

We would like to re-lay the paths in our allotment area. If you have any carpet off-cuts 

or mats, please can you let us know?  Also, we would be very grateful if you also have 

any donations of woodchip that we can use to line the paths.  

Please speak to Mrs Parks in Year 1 and let us know.  

 

 

 

Friends of Aldwyn will be meeting at 4pm on Wednesday 19th July in the Snipe 

Pub. This will be a review and celebration of the work of the group for this year 

and will also be a time to plan for the next school year. New faces and ideas are 

always welcome! 



 

  
  In Science, this week, Year 4 have been learning about different 

types of teeth, how to look after them and what happens to our 

teeth when we don't. We planned an investigation to find out how 

eggshells react to different liquids as tooth enamel and an eggshell 

are made from similar materials and they both have similar 

functions. We covered part of the eggshell with toothpaste and 

placed them in a cup of tea, cola, vinegar, milk and water. Each 

day, we have observed what has happened to the eggshells. Our 

investigation will finish on Monday. 

 
This week the Year 5's have been doing Junior Play Leader training with Mrs Hind. This is a great opportunity 

for our soon to be Year 6's, learning valuable skills and how to be great role models for the younger children. 

As Junior Play Leaders the children will be given the chance to go onto the KS1 and reception playground to 

lead games for the younger children. This is super rewarding for the older children building them into Young 

Leaders, and the young children always have someone to play with. Well done to both classes who have 

engaged in the training really well.  



The Birthday Message

We wish you many happy returns of the day.

We hope you will be healthy and strong all the way

Strong to do right, slow to do wrong,

And thoughtful of others all day long.

This week we celebrate the birthdays of:
Grady Georgia Harry
Harry Olivia Faith
Madiline Jannat Mingchak
Reuben

Each week teachers choose a star of the week based on the Aldwyn Values.
The winners of this week’s awards are:

Georgia Willow Santi Bella Adam Lucy
Luca Winson Elizabeth Jamie George Thomas
Weisum Haroon Oliver Tillie Rae Madina Amaya
Polly Elsie Harrison Noel Joseph Emily



 

   

Lisa, a librarian at Droylsden Library came into school this week to speak to the children about this year’s 

Summer Reading Challenge – Ready, Steady, Read! The challenge has already begun, and children have 

until 16th September to complete the challenge. To complete the challenge, they will need to read 6 books 

over the summer holidays. On completion, they will receive a certificate and a medal. On top of this, there 

will be a prize for the class which has the most children completing the challenge.  

To sign up, visit Droylsden Library.  

National Book Tokens are running a competition to win £1000 for a school library. To nominate Aldwyn, 

please follow the link below: 

Nominate Aldwyn Library to win £1000! 



For more info and to reserve a place
please visit:

Non-funded place : 
https://forms.office.com/e/aLVsKrCvGs

Pupil Premium funded place -
https://forms.office.com/e/w2pGpFuKkV




